

Warren Park Primary School

Sandleford Road, Havant, Hampshire PO9 4LR Telephone (023) 9247 5502 Fax (023) 9249 8399

Headteacher: Mrs Elizabeth Cooper



Friday 20th September 2024 Dear Parents and Carers

Year 5 Residential 2025 - Avon Tyrrell

At Warren Park Primary School, we try to give our children the widest range of learning opportunities. As children progress through the school, we introduce a number of off-site activities using specialised teachers and equipment.

In the last five years, Year 5 have visited Avon Tyrrell activity centre, which is in the New Forest, and these trips have been extremely successful in terms of enjoyment and developmental learning. In view of this, we are delighted that we will be offering Year 5 children the opportunity to visit Avon Tyrrell in March 2025. The trip will be for 4 days (3 nights). The trip will take place from Monday 31st March – Thursday 3rd April 2025 and will cost approximately £280 per child + £10 optional pocket money (to be paid separately in cash nearer the time).

A **non-refundable** deposit of £50 will need to be paid before Friday 11th October 2024 to secure your child's place. Please make this payment via Arbor which can be found at https://warren-park-primary-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index or via your Parent App.

We would suggest that the remaining balance is paid in 4 instalments of £50 per month and a final payment of £30 from November 2024 to March 2025. Full and final payment must be received by Friday 14th March 2025. Refunds for additional payments will only be given if the residential visit is cancelled for any reason. Please be advised that there are 48 spaces available for this trip and places will be offered on a first come first served basis.

Last year, we applied for a bursary from UK Youth. We will be applying for this bursary again this year and hope that this will reduce the overall cost by a small amount. If we are successful with this bid, we will advise you as soon as possible and this will be deducted from your final payment due.

As of 2022, we have made the trip 4 days long rather than 3. Whilst this is a slightly longer trip than previous Year 5 residential trips (one extra day/night), there will not be a residential trip in Year 6 as we are conscious that cost and time away from home are factors that influence whether a child will attend.

Please find below a web-link to the Avon Tyrrell website, which will allow you the opportunity to look at the activities and accommodation that they provide. In summary, this will be a very active four days which will include: water sports, climbing, archery, teamwork, campfires and a whole lot more!

https://www.avontyrrell.org.uk

If your child would like to attend the trip, please could you complete and return the attached slip together with your deposit payment of £50 by Friday 11th October 2024.

Yours faithfully		
Year 5 Team		
	Year 5 Residentia	ıl 2025 – Year 5 Team
Child's name		Class
	I would like my child to attend the residential trip and the non-refundable deposit of £50.00 has been paid via Arbor. I understand that full and final payment must be paid by Friday 14 th March 2025.	
	My child does not want to attend the resid	lential.
Signed	Parent	Date



www.warrenpark.hants.sch.uk



